## HEDGEHOG NEWS March 2022

We are very much looking forward to spring and summer in Burton Fleming, with hopefully lots of hedgehogs coming out of hibernation searching for food.



If you are able to keep your hedgehog food stations, in and around the village running with plenty of water and food to ensure our hedgehogs have plenty to eat and drink, it would be very much appreciated.

Hedgehog favourites:-

- \* Dried kitten biscuits No fish flavour please (Kitten is easier for hoglets)
- \* Spikes semi moist hedgehog food
- \* Wet cat food in jelly No fish flavour please
- \* Dried mealworms in very small amounts

If you would like to encourage hedgehogs into your garden, then please provide a couple of hedgehog doorways and if you have a pond make an accessible slope, as the hedgehogs do like to swim.

If you see any hedgehogs out during the day, it usually means they are in distress, so please seek advise from myself on 07734053699 or Debbie and Ben on 07791473576 within the village. We are helping Jo Pickering from Langtoft who rescues hedgehogs and rehabilitates them ready for release.

Congratulations to Sarah King and Phoebe Coleman for showing an interest in the hedgehog houses raised by The Pond Restoration Group, we have three more available if anyone wants to get in touch!

Thanking you all for supporting Burton Fleming Hedgehogs

Ali Blyth

# BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

This issue has been kindly sponsored by Mark & Gary Skinn in memory of Geoff Skinn

## PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

### **Tenders**

Tenders are invited for the following:

Thwing Hill Field from 01.04.2022 to 31.12.2022

Please contact Miss J Hobson, Clerk to the Council at <a href="clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk">clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk</a> for further information.

Tenders will be considered at the next parish meeting to be held on 15 March 2022.

## Next Parish Council Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 15 March 2022 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours:

Tel: 07542874957 Fmail:

clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk

## **Bin Collections**

February's bin collections will

be

Green - Tues 1st/15th/29th

Mar

Brown - Fri 4th/18th Mar

Blue - Tues 8th /22nd Mar

## Mobile Library

The mobile library visits the village once a month and can be found on Front Street, near the Post Office.

The next date is Wednesday 2nd & 30th March 1-1.20pm www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk

Items for publication in the April issue should reach me by 25/03/22

Contact Carly and Rob Webb

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

## BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS -**MARCH 2022**

The hall is now open for all activities, restrictions will no longer apply. However government guidance on Covid-safe measures will continue to be observed. We will still maintain well-ventilated spaces, voluntary social distancing with Hand Sanitising stations, choice on face coverings. and more frequent cleaning.

#### February 2022 Lattery Winners

1 <sup>st</sup> Prize	Mrs Jewitt	£25
		Ξ
2 <sup>nd</sup> Prize	Mary Parkin	£15
3 <sup>rd</sup> Prize	Brian Staveley	£10
4 <sup>th</sup> Prize	Mrs C Barmby	£5



BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL

Thank you to all contributors and helpers! You are supporting your village hall which is your community centre and used as a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half-yearly or yearly. The profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, and other expenses. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office. Thank you to all those who have contributed this year. You may pay by Bank Transfer as below.

We have 6 collectors in the village so please ring me if you would like to

be added to their list - 07860 478867

Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL

Sort Code: 20-75-92 Account No: 60231185

Contact Kate Mercer (470556) if you are partaking for the first time for a personal number or numbers.

The last coffee morning was once again, a huge success. We raised £240 and thanks go out to all the stallholders & kitchen staff. We also received local donations for the Bric-a-Brac stall which we are always arateful for.

The January dance held on Saturday 29th was GREAT. The band were amazing, "The Sticklebricks" (local), as was the food and the atmosphere. Thank you to all who attended, and for the lovely donations of SWEETS and raffle prizes which made for an unforgettable night. We raised £270.00.

All these monies go into our Improvement Fund. The toilet improvements are going to commence in March, this will also create much needed storage place. We hope to have minimum disruption.







We are looking for helpers for the vintage/classic car day at the village hall, on Sunday 12th June between 10.30am and 3.30pm. All proceeds for the children's playground.

We need helpers to serve food and hot drinks.

We also need tombola prizes.

And lastly cakes, tray bakes, scones, buns etc to serve on the day.

If anyone can help with any of the above, please contact Sue Kirven on 07930 672215 or 01262 470628

The next meeting to organise the event is on Tuesday 3rd May in the Burton Arms at 6.30pm. Thanks Sue

## SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT'S CHURCH

March	6 <sup>th</sup>	11am	Morning Worship	Roger Askham	
AT FORD	ON	3pm	Holy Communion	Revd Barbara	
	13 <sup>th</sup>		NO SERVICE		
	$20^{th}$	11am	Holy Communion	Revd Barbara	
	$27^{th}$	11am	Family Service for <b>Mot</b>	Family Service for Mothering Sunday	
			ll are welcome - it will be fun!! Revd Barbara		

PLEASE ENCOURAGE FOLKS TO COME ALONG TO "POPINS" An informal get-together over a cuppa & biscuits. This is a time of fellowship, so don't be alone; come and join us at 10am every Tuesday morning in church.

#### SPECIAL NOTICE

2<sup>nd</sup> March - A service for ASH WEDNESDAY at 7pm at ALL SAINTS, WOLD NEWTON, this is our start to Lent, please come and join us.

#### A FEW WORDS FROM ME

Dear Friends.

I'm sat here with my laptop on my knee (David gets annoyed when I do this!!!) to get some inspiration for this contribution. Suddenly, I look up and it's snowing like mad. It looks lovely, I'm in my cosy home, nice and warm with a mug of tea and my thoughts drift... to those many folks in Syria and other places in our world, who are not as fortunate as many of us.

We have had a wonderful response to our request for toiletries for

the people of Syria - shampoos, soap, deodorants, hairbrushes, body lotions, body wash and lots of other items too... absolutely brilliant! Thank you so much to all those who donated anything at all. We shall be travelling to Wetherby on the 21st February to take the goods to be loaded onto the container that will go out to Syria. Our Lord taught us to "Love one another", and that means to help each other, and those less fortunate than us, wherever and whoever they are, and you have. So thank you, so very much for all your gifts. Take care.

Love & blessings. Revd Barbara

## BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS -**MARCH 2022**

We are pleased Mary has recovered from her illness and the SHOP/ POST OFFICE is back to normal

#### SUNFLOWER/MARROW/PUMPKIN COMPETITION

We intend to plan for this in the next month so this is just a prior announcement for all of you to get thinking about your growing plans.

#### DIARY for MARCH 2022

Mondays - Chairaerobics 1-2pm £4.00 including refreshments Wednesdays - Indoor Bowls 2-4pm refreshments available Monday 7th - Building works commence Saturday 12th - Coffee Morning 10-11.30am Tuesday 15th - Parish Council Meeting 7pm Thursday 17th - History Talk 7.30pm Saturday 26<sup>th</sup> - Private Party

#### **FUTURE EVENTS**

Thursday 7th April - Whist Drive 2pm Saturday 9th April - Coffee Morning 10-11,30am Sunday 24th April - Burton Fleming Wold Newton Charity Tractor Run in memory of Jane Robinson Wednesday 27th April - BAD APPLE THEATRE PRODUCTION -ELEPHANT ROCK 7.30pm. Tickets £12 adults/£10 concessions/ £6 under 16's. There will be a raffle. Box Office - 07860 478867 Thursday 5th May - Whist Drive 2pm Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> May - Coffee Morning 10-11.30am Wed 18<sup>th</sup> /Thurs 19<sup>th</sup>/Fri 20<sup>th</sup> May - Private Booking Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup>/Friday 3<sup>rd</sup>/Saturday 4<sup>th</sup>/Sunday 5<sup>th</sup> June - HER MAJESTY THE QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE. We shall be holding an exhibition of memorabilia of Burton Fleming and surrounding area in the Village Hall. Tea and cakes will be in good supply. Please prepare any photos etc which you would like us to display. Wednesday 8th June - Cyclists 6-8pm Saturday 11th June - Coffee Morning Sunday 12th June - Yesteryears Day Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> June - Cyclists 6-8pm

We are taking bookings please don't hesitate to contact us.

HIRE Rates: £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for business etc and weddings by negotiation.



## BURTON FLEMING PLATINUM JUBILEE CELEBRATION

We are looking to organise a village celebration for the Queen's Platinum Jubilee on Saturday 4<sup>th</sup> June 2022

Possible location will be Front Street, subject to a possible road closure.

This event is being supported by the Burton Arms Pub.

What do you as the residents want/think re this proposal?

We have applied to ERYC for funds to support and will advise when we know the reply.

Ideas include buffet style nibbles, music through the ages, games, face painting, fancy dress and street decorations.

Alcohol will be available from the Burton Arms from 12.00

Can you let Sue Kirven know your thoughts by email on <a href="mailto:suekirven@hotmail.co.uk">suekirven@hotmail.co.uk</a> or phone 01262 470628 or 07930672215 or drop this reply slip to Wolds Edge or Sarah King, Corner Cottage.

Reply with name Tel No Tel No	
Yes / No to taking part in the event. No. Adults.	No. Children
Yes / No to closing Front Street	
Yes / No to I am able to provide sandwiches / co	akes
Would you like to see Front Street decorated?	Yes / No
Are you able to help provide and make bunting	Yes / No
Any Questions	
Any Concerns	
, my concerno	

The long-postponed talk by David Mooney, entitled "Show Me A Rose - A History of the White Rose of Yorkshire" is to be held at the Village Hall on Thursday, 17th March, at 7.30pm. Entrance £2.50 which includes tea/coffee and biscuits. Everyone welcome.



